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1
PURPOSE
To inform Committee of progress in arrangements at Ribblesdale Pool, a variety of activities in Tourism, and the Arts Development Service activity roundup at the Platform Gallery.

2 RIBBLESDALE POOL 

Ribblesdale Pool is aiming to improve facilities and arrangements for disabled changing with the help of a funding programme – ‘The Aiming High Capital Grant Programme’.

This has been introduced to help expand the range and quality of short breaks available to Lancashire’s children and young people with disabilities.

The vision behind Aiming High for Disabled Children is for all families with disabled children to have the support they need to live ordinary family lives as a matter of course.

Disabled people attend the pool to participate in general public swimming sessions, designated disabled sessions, or for disabled swimming lessons.

The arrangements for accessing disabled changing facilities and then accessing the poolside have been unsatisfactory for some time due to restrictions imposed by single sex changing rooms.

If a different sex carer is assisting the disabled person, then this presents difficulties and inconvenience with respect to the enabling of movement to the disabled changing room located in each of the male and female changing rooms, and then to poolside from the changing facility.

A request for funding to alter the female changing area and create an appropriate route which allows disabled people and their carers to access changing facilities and poolside amounts to £10,265 + VAT and it is anticipated that this will be approved by the awarding panel in full.

There is also provision to improve the existing disabled changing rooms which are now ten years old and in need of refurbishment.

3
TOURISM UPDATE

Ribble Valley Visitor Guide 2010
The Tourism Department has produced the annual visitor and accommodation guide to Ribble Valley. 

25,000 of these guides are printed annually and are used as the primary destination-marketing tool for the area. They are distributed nationally to Visitor Information Centre and are available throughout the year until stocks run out. They act as the fulfilment tool for national direct marketing campaigns; niche-advertising campaigns, regional and national exhibitions all organised by the tourism and arts officer. 
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The guide is also distributed to Ribble Valley businesses on request and made available at certain information points around the borough. It will also be made available as a download on the tourism website when this goes live shortly.  

This year’s guide has a fresh revamped look with the strap line “ Ribble Valley, Once visited, never forgotten” and features high quality photographs and editorial of the area, events information, places to stay, attractions and hospitality businesses. 

The guide takes the tourism department several months to co-ordinate and produce and so the very complimentary feedback already received since its launch is greatly received. 


Clitheroe Castle Picnic

Organisation for the 2010 Castle Family Picnic, taking place on Bank Holiday Monday 31 May, is already underway co-ordinated by the Tourism and Arts Officer and supported by the Community Development section, Ribble Valley Strategic Partnership Officer and Lancashire and Blackpool Tourist Board. With National Family Week’s support Clitheroe Castle will be the flagship event for the North West. Publicity to launch the event will reach the local press shortly. 

The aim of the event is to provide a safe/fun place to enjoy a family day out. To provide as many free activities creating a fun filled and memorable day involving the local community and organisations. Activities we’d like to offer at the event include: Arts and craft activities, musical entertainment, traditional sports day activities, competitions and treasure trails. 

Confirmed details of the event will be supplied for the next committee meeting.  
 
Ribble Valley Tourism Association announces its 100th Member

A Sawley Hotel has become the 100th member of the RVTA following a major drive by the association’s committee to increase membership and the support for tourism in Ribble Valley.

The Spread Eagle at Sawley were recently presented with a certificate of this special recognition by association chairman Steve Alcock. 

For the past 20 years the RVTA has successfully promoted tourism in the district and helped businesses linked to the industry.  In 2009 the association almost doubled its membership, demonstrating the importance of businesses working together to support tourism in the area. 

This presentation took place at the end of January and since then even more members have joined taking the total membership to a record high. 

The committee are currently planning an action pan for the association to develop opportunities for members and tourism activities along with the Council’s tourism department. 


Lancashire and Blackpool Tourism Awards – 2010/2011

The Lancashire and Blackpool Tourist Board have recently launched 2010/2011 tourism awards, requesting nominations for businesses to enter. Ribble Valley businesses have previously performed well at these awards including the council’s own project the Ribble Valley Food Trail gaining highly commended for 2009 Best Tourism Experience of the Year. 

Application/nomination forms are available from www.lancashireandblackpool.com however the closing date for expressions of interest in Monday 8 March. 

Clitheroe Castle Museum will put forward an expression of interest for the Small Visitor Attraction of the Year (under 50,000 visitors) jointly with Lancashire County Council and RVBC. 

Great Days Out Exhibition – Bolton Arena
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On Saturday 13 February the Tourism and Arts Officer and Tourist Information Centre Officer took an exhibition stand to the Great Days Out Fair held at Bolton Arena, promoting Ribble Valley and all its attractions, activities and events. 

This national event is always well attended by hundreds of specialist group organisers, coach operators and schoolteachers and is a great opportunity to showcase Ribble Valley’s main attractions and activities suitable for groups. 

Located within the Lancashire section of the large hall, next to the likes of Lytham St Annes, Camelot, Boundary Mill and Visit Blackpool, the Ribble Valley stand was dressed with new pop up banners and promoted the new annual Visitor Guide and a selection of key tourism literature. The hall was filled with attractions and destinations from all over the country. 

The majority of literature taken was successfully distributed to interested parties, and very positive feedback was received, including comments about some of our recent campaigns, including the food trail, positive feedback about the Visitor Information Centre “the best TIC for miles around, helpful staff, great brochures and lots of things to buy”. Many of the group organisers had heard about Ribble Valley and were looking to return and one lady even stated “ No matter what people say about the Lakes, it’s not a patch on Ribble Valley!”

The next exhibition to be attended will be the Ordnance Survey Outdoors Show held at the Birmingham NEC 26-28 March. A report about this show will be prepared for the next committee. 

Lancashire Film Office

The Tourism Department has received notification of some filming soon to take place in Ribble Valley.

The Trip (Revolution Films) – a new comedy drama starring Steve Coogan and Rob Brydon, this road movie sees the pair travelling around Lancashire, Cumbria and Yorkshire posing as restaurant critics and is set to be directed by the award winning Michael Winterbottom (A Mighty Heart, 24 Hour Party People, The Road to Guantanamo). Filming in Lancashire will take place across the Ribble Valley and Lancaster districts between end of Feb/mid-March 2010. 

More information will be supplied when it is received. 

    Tourism PR

The Tourism and Arts Officer has recently secured and assisted features in both the Lancashire Magazine and Lancashire Life in their respective March editions of their magazines.

Lancashire Magazine led with an article describing a tour of Ribble Valley identifying a route taken from Longridge to Clitheroe (or vice versa) taking in as many of the local attractions, points of interest eating places and accommodation. This five-page spread showcases some of the quality businesses the area has to offer and offers a slight change to their normal format. 

The editor of Lancashire Life however took a different tack and came to interview the Tourism and Arts Officer to find out ‘what’s next for this beautiful area’. Again a 5 page editorial spread was secured with the focus of the article praising the work of the Ribble Valley Food Trail whilst recognising that the area has much more to offer and the potential for development is high. The cover of the new visitor guide is also included. 

Both are very positive features for the area and good relationships are being built with these leading lifestyle magazines. 

Clitheroe Castle Museum

·   Visit England VAQAS – Visitor Attraction Quality Assurance Scheme

In October 2009 the Castle Museum were inspected as part of the Visit Britain VAQAS scheme specifically targeted toward attractions. This scheme recognises quality in all aspects of the visitor experience including an assessment of: telephone enquiries, leaflets, email, website, arrival, entry, access provisions, catering, retail. 

The overall assessment reported that “Clitheroe Castle Museum provides an excellent overall standard of visitor experience and comfortably merits the initial VisitEngland accreditation as a ‘Quality Assured Visitor Attraction’.

This is a great achievement for an attraction, which hadn’t yet been open a full 6 months. The full report is available from Rebecca Kay. 

· Richard Cross Exhibition in The Steward’s Gallery

On Saturday 27 February the latest exhibition will launch in the Stewards Gallery at Clitheroe Castle Museum. This is a solo exhibition of paintings by Richard Cross, winner of the first Selectors' Prize at 'Inspired: The Ribble Valley Open', held in 2009. Richard Cross shows a powerful use of colour and brushwork in his thoughtful portraits. This exhibition offers a glimpse at the work of a talented artist and teacher in the region.

The Stewards Gallery and Museum will be open everyday 12 – 4pm until the end of March. From April 1st it will open from 11am – 5pm. 

· Group Bookings and visits

The Assistant Keeper/Site Manager at the Museum reports that bookings and enquiries for Paranormal Investigations is increasing, therefore building awareness again about this available activity which was well received prior to re-development. 

Group bookings and school visits are also looking healthy with an increasing number of bookings being taken by Museum Staff. 

February half term was a very busy week with reports of high numbers visiting the site. This helps us to plan for a promising Easter.  

· Developing Partnerships

The site manager is developing partnerships and projects with local schools and the library. 

Working in partnership with Ribblesdale School, with assistance from RVBC’s Arts Development Section, the museum has recently developed a timeline project soon to be launched at the Creative Activity Space. 

Also working with Clitheroe Library a summer reading project is in the early planning stages as well as a project focussing on the War Memorial, Victorians and the area’s industrial heritage. 

·   Activity Programme

A yearlong activity programme has been developed for the museum with activities ranging from art and craft workshops, exhibition’s in the Stewards Gallery and events to be taking place outside. 

Dates for your diaries: 

Norman Encampment Weekend is planned for 14 -15 August in the Castle Grounds. 

The Bug Project: Insect Art Exhibition by Pat Ellacott 

in the Stewards Gallery, 1 April – 4 July

Celebration: The Ribble Valley Sculpture Trail Exhibition 

in the Stewards Gallery 20 July - 22 August

Inspired: Ribble Valley Open Exhibition 2010

 in the Stewards Gallery 23 Oct - 9 Jan 2011. 

4    Arts Development Service - Roundup of activity
Arts Active Ageing Project
In partnership with Age Concern and the Arts Council we delivered a variety of arts based activities to encourage healthy ageing within the borough. The key ambition for this pilot project was to improve the physical and mental, health and well being of the Ribble Valleys ageing population. This was an open access programme begun in 2008 for the over 55s, some programmes were free and some programmes participants paid to attend. The initiative included 4 -10 week long programmes of activity including courses on Creative Writing, Painting, Rag Rug making, Ceramics, Drawing, Drama and Dance. Where ever possible Ribble Valley creative businesses were employed to deliver this programme, contributing to the local economy.

The sessions encouraged physical and mental stimulation, alongside social interaction for some individuals who would otherwise feel isolated within our community. The value of giving individuals a newly found confidence to try new things and be encouraged to be creative is hard to measure but unarguably important when addressing the implications of the boroughs ageing population. 

This pilot phase was completed in summer 2009, we are now going to evaluate the project and work on developing the initiative with Age Concern for the future.

	Active Ageing 09 / 10
	
	
	 

	Workshops provided
	
	25

	Participants
	
	
	
	
	166

	Attendance of drama event at the Castle opening
	
	
	30


Bowland Arts Festival
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Dawn Youll Commission - Above and Beyond / Village Show Onion Costumes

Working in partnership with a wide range of organisations including artists and countryside officers the festival brings together a host of creative events. These range from open studios, exhibitions workshops and talks which celebrate the importance of the environment and culture of The Forest Of Bowland Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty. The 2009 festival commissioned a new piece of work by the nationally recognised artist dawn youll that was exhibited within the platform gallery in the “bowland an inspirational landscape” exhibition. this piece is to be toured around venues within the forest of bowland area eg. schools and village halls. she delivered an outreach project with bowland high school creating their own piece of ceramic art work to keep within the school. waddington & west bradford & thorneyholme primary school in dunsop bridge worked with artist mike hares to create “pet Show” puppets. These were on display in the alternative “Village Show” exhibition at the Platform Gallery. 
	Bowland Arts Festival 2009
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Artists involved in RV arts trail 
	
	
	
	10

	Public attending trail
	
	
	
	
	60

	Attendance at Sculpture and Flower walk
	
	
	25

	Artist employed to complete commission
	
	
	1

	Art work commissioned
	
	
	
	1

	Artists employed to deliver workshops
	
	
	3

	Children involved in workshops
	
	
	
	170


Ribble Valley Art Alliance 
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In 2008 the Ribble Valley Arts Alliance was formed as a sub group of the Ribble Valley Strategic Partnership. The group is responsible for co-ordinating actions within its section of the Ribble Valley Sustainable Community Strategy. This is an exciting time as the arts community within the Ribble Valley will have direct input in the action planning for the future of Arts Development.  

Ribble Valley Arts Alliance Website www.ribblevalleyarts.org 

The main aim for the website is to maintain the sustainability of the boroughs cultural economy.  Through a concerted effort in the coming year, more creative's will be encouraged to use the site as a tool, which will increase access and participation to all aspects of the arts within the Ribble Valley.

The What’s On section of the website has been setup to give the much-needed promotion of arts events happening in the borough. This is a valuable resource for independent arts businesses/promoters/venues/artists to promote their activities to a wider audience, for free. It gives Ribble Valley residents and tourists a calendar of upcoming arts events. A freelancer is being paid by the Arts Alliance on an hourly rate to regularly input new data sent to us onto the site. So far this has included 62 events. 

The Arts Directory section of the website features Ribble Valley based creative industries. This provides the public with information and direct contact to the creative organisations within the borough. The section is divided into visual arts, venues, dance, film, theatre, drama & music. The organisations represented vary widely from children’s dance teachers to local photography groups, thriving businesses to non-profit based organisations. We are using this as a framework to map the arts provision in the borough with the hope to develop a Ribble Valley Arts Trail in July, to contribute to the Cultural Olympiad programme in the area. This will contribute to the tourism offer of the Ribble Valley. So far the directory includes 118 businesses based in the Ribble Valley.

Ribble Valley Arts Festival Through the Arts Alliance Ribble Valley based organisations are pulling together to create a month of concentrated arts activity in May 2010. This will take the form of music, film, comedy, arts workshops, walks and trails and much more. By supporting the independent organizations that have developed the majority of the programme they will benefit from cross marketing through the campaign.

Ribble Valley Art What’s On Emailout 

A direct emailing network has been setup to market arts events happening in and around the borough. This is a valuable resource for independent arts businesses/promoters/venues/artists to promote their activities to a wide audience. It also gives local residents regular updates on what entertainment is available on their doorstep, encouraging community participation. Tourists from outside the borough are encouraged to visit and support the cultural experiences within the borough. All of which are an effort to maintain the sustainability of the boroughs venues in both the towns and villages.

Creative Skills Database

·   The creative skills database is a resource of creative skills, which allows the Arts Development Service to search for specific skills on request.

·    Creative industries can subscribe to our art emailout services and be kept up to date.  

·    Creative industries can pass on information via the emailouts.

285 individuals/companies have joined the Creative Skills Database, 191 opting to be added to the Creative Skills Emailout service. Throughout the year emails are sent from us informing them of arts opportunities including jobs, commissions, funding, training and exhibition opportunities. A good example of how the database works as a local resource was the artists that created the Christmas Window paintings in Clitheroe were introduced to the Chamber of Trade as they had signed up to the Creative Skills database informing the Arts Development team of their skills.

Youth Arts Emailout
A direct emailout database has been collated enabling the Arts Development Department a quick way to distribute arts opportunities to local primary / high schools and Young Peoples Service groups. This gives them the opportunity to get involved in local and national initiatives that they would not ordinarily hear about.

Arts Funding Advice Sessions

The Arts Development Service are a resource for the local community to ask for advice on arts related projects including funding and development issues.

The Ribble Valley Sculpture Trail 
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Fiona Bowley - Otter

Phase 2 Working in partnership with the Wildlife Trust the Lancashire based sculptor Halima Cassell was commissioned to create, and has now installed 6 fantastic new ceramic sculptures at key gateways of the park, sizes ranging from 8ft in height by 2 ft in width to 5ft in high 2 ft in width. Created in the Accrington Brick factory Hansons. The pieces designs are based on flora that can be found within the park eg. Thistles, Lord and Ladies, Great Burnet & Pine Cone.

Phase 3 Working with the newly formed Friends of Brungerley we shall decide what signage and interpretation is needed to market the trail appropriately. Signage to be installed early 2010.

Ribble Valley Public Art Maintenance 09/10
Labyrinth, Clitheroe – Resurfaced the paths of the Labyrinth before the busy summer months when it sees a high volume of visitors.

John Smiths Sculpture and Orienteering Trail, Longridge – Entrance sign re installed.
Community Rose Garden, Clitheroe – No maintenance needed

Castle Well, Clitheroe – No maintenance needed

Ribble Valley Sculpture Trail, Clitheroe - Stainless steel way marker removed from closed path within Brungerley Park to be re located at a later date, Halima Cassell concrete bases to be hidden from view this financial year.

Clitheroe Festival




Winning designers attending the opening of the new signage

The Arts Development service contributed to the May 09 festival activities by working with the Ribble Valley Community Rail Partnership. In support of the partnerships award winning educational project a Ribble Valley schools poster competition was developed on the theme of “views out of the train window”. Submissions were displayed in the Platform Gallery and 8 winners were chosen to be featured on the new “Welcome to Clitheroe” sign near the railway station exit off Chester Avenue. 

	Clitheroe Festival 2009
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Children involved in poster competition
	
	
	180

	Piece of Public Art created
	
	
	
	1

	Opening event attendance
	
	
	
	
	27


Castle Museum and Steward’s Gallery
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Ribble Valley Open Exhibition Prizewinner - Richard Cross

Castle Well Commission Artists Justine Cook and David Lewis completed a commission to produce a piece of permanent sculpture in response to the old well site at Clitheroe Castle Museum, situated in the new café. The commission took the form of a riddle hinting at the sites past in a floor design
.

Castle Timeline Working alongside Groundwork Trust, Lancashire Museums Service and Ribblesdale College – Clitheroe, 15 cast metal plaques are to be designed to complete the Castle Sensory Play Area. Key moments of the sites history will be featured, creating an added free educational feature to the castle grounds for visitors to enjoy, hopefully wetting their appetite to explore further and visit the displays available within the museum. The artwork is to be unveiled in April 2010.
Steward’s Gallery The 2009 exhibitions programme included Your Clitheroe, Facing North, Inspired - The Ribble Valley Open Exhibition. All the exhibitions have been very well received with a good proportion of artists securing sales. The Ribble Valley Arts Alliance have secured this prime time Christmas slot for the “Open” with the museums service, maximising the sales prospects for Ribble Valley artists involved for future years. The 2009 “Open” selectors prize was awarded to Richard Cross offering him the opportunity to have a one person show in February / March 2010. This is a much sought after opportunity and the exposure it brings will add a valuable stepping stone in their career, bring new opportunities and the recognition they deserve. Since the first five months of the sites re-opening the Museum boasts just under 10,000 visitors giving huge potential for audience development work for the Arts within the area. 

Ribble Valley Arts Development are working with Lancashire Museum Service to plan the future exhibition programme for the Stewards Gallery in 2010 and 11.
Creativity Works 
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The Grand – Awards night venue
Creativity Works in Business Awards. A hugely successful night brought around 140 guests to The Grand in September 09 celebrating Creative Industries in Pennine Lancashire. Although none of the winners came from the Ribble Valley we had a great representation, which highlighted the talent and arts activity within the borough. This included Ribble Valley residents providing the entertainment, Ribble Valley artist Clare Bigger created the awards that were presented, highly recognised creative practitioners presenting the awards, and the fabulous Grand as a venue. I think most who attended will have left having enjoyed a very professional and inspiring evening which showed Ribble Valley at its best. 

The RVBC Arts Development service continues to support Creativity Works a Pennine Lancashire wide initiative that uses Arts Development to tackle issues related to People, Health, Regeneration and Business across the boroughs.

	Creativity Works
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Awards Ceremony, September
	
	audience
	
	150

	RV artist commissioned to create awards
	
	
	1


Ludus Dance
Ribble Valley Arts Development continues to work with the Young Peoples to provide free weekly contemporary dance sessions by the professional Ludus Dance company at Bowland High School and Longridge Youth Club. (funded by Young Peoples Service).
    
Spot on Rural Touring
Lancashire Spot On Rural Touring Network is managed by a steering committee made up of LCC and borough council representatives including the RV Arts Development Officer. RVBC continue to promote and part fund Spot On Rural Touring that sees a fine selection of professional, high quality performances visiting rural venues throughout the Ribble Valley. Villages that are delivering  and promoting the events in 09/10 voluntarily are Downham Village Hall, Mellor Brook Community Centre, Whalley Village Hall, Tosside Community Hall, Hurst Green Memorial Hall & Bolton By Bowland Village Hall. 

	Spot On Rural Touring 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Autumn tour 09/10
	
	
	
	
	 

	Audience attending performances in 7 villages
	
	 
	963

	Events provided
	
	
	
	 
	15

	Workshops provided
	
	
	
	 
	5

	Volunteers assistance
	
	
	
	
	36


See additional Spot On Stats. And Evaluation for more info.
Calderstones NHS

We are supporting staff at Calderstones NHS residential medical center in Whalley, who have put together an Arts Council funding bid. 
 

Kicking Leaves
A youth literature festival held in 2008 throughout Pennine Lancashire including schools in the Ribble Valley was delivered by Mid Pennine Arts supported by RVBC. In 2009An anthology of strong work produced by the children through this project was produced and 800 copies were created. 4 children from Sabden Primary and Pendle Primary were featured. Giving the individuals a chance to be included within a high quality publication that was distributed locally, regionally and nationally in 2009.

DIY Craft Embroider Your Skateboard
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Clitheroe Youth Club Workshop

This unusually titled project is a collaboration between British DIY Craft,  Platform Gallery, Turnpike Gallery (Lee), Urbis (Manchester) Manchester craft and design Centre, Atkinson Art Gallery (Southport) and the Ribble Valley Young Peoples Service.  A group of 30 young people worked with an artist to design and ‘embroider’ a skateboard that was then on exhibition at the Platform Gallery a winning entry was chosen to be exhibited at the Turnpike Gallery. This project is specifically targeted at young men and girls some of whom are ‘at risk’.

The Big Draw
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A dad with his head in the “Drawing Stocks”

This was part of national drawing month in October ‘09, organised by the “National Campaign For Drawing”. Casual members of Platform Gallery staff provided Free "quick draw" sessions for Platform Gallery visitors and passers by, they laughed at their friends and family as they put their head in the stocks drawing them an imaginary body!!! Also decorating the Platform's pavement with chalk drawings and more. 56 people attended the drop in sessions.

Ribble Valley Borough Council Website

A framework is being put together for the Arts Development / Platform Gallery to be a more informative resource of information for the public. Plans for its implementation are early 2010.

RVBC Arts Forward Planning

Plans have been put in place to review the Ribble Valley Arts Development Service. The key focus is on improving the health and wellbeing of RV residents, encouraging business development and developing the Ribble Valley tourism offer. There will be a strong emphasis on measuring the outcomes throughout each project to prove the worth and success of the activity.

The Platform Gallery
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Charlotte Sale - Glass

Throughout 2009 the Platform Gallery has continued to put on high quality craft exhibitions featuring the best of British Contemporary Craft Makers here in the Ribble Valley. The Christmas Craft exhibition ‘Mirrorball featured over 200 British crafts people’s work and offers some fantastically original Christmas gifts. Despite the credit crunch the Platform Gallery’s financial figures are still going strong highlighting the strong reputation the gallery has built up locally and nationally over the past eight years. See further information for the 2010 exhibition programme.

	Platform Gallery Statistics 2009/10
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	Running totals

	Platform Gallery Visitor Numbers 

	April - Jan
	
	
	
	
	
	39,184

	North West Artists that have exhibited in the Platform Gallery 

	April - December
	
	 
	 
	 
	
	157

	National Artists that have exhibited in the Platform Gallery 

	April - December
	
	
	
	
	
	141


	Special Orders Placed by Visitors 

	April - January
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	57

	Interest Free Credit Applications 

	April - February
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	2

	No. of individual Sale Or Return artists who have made sales 

	April - January
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	227

	Individual items sold Sale or Return and Bought stock

	April - January
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	4587

	Gross Sales Sale or Return and Bought stock

	April - January
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	£63,950.22

	Education Room 

	April - May
	Bookings
	
	3

	April - May
	Attendance
	
	92

	School/College/Group visits (with talk given by gallery) 

	April - February
	 
	visits
	
	
	 
	5

	April - February
	attendance
	
	97

	Workshops / talks

	April-May
	sessions
	
	
	
	3

	April-May
	attendance
	
	
	 
	36


Platform Gallery Education and Access Post

This new post will help us to increase the number of people accessing our quality arts provision. It will build on the success of the Platform Gallery and open up the venue to new groups of people who are currently unaware of the exhibitions programmed, do not have the confidence or don’t know the benefits of visiting. The post will begin to identify target audiences that are currently not accessing the service, creating an action plan so that a wider aspect of the local community benefit from our service. Through this we will increase participation through delivering workshops and highlight contemporary craft processes to a predominantly young audience.  This in turn strengthens the importance of the arts in generations to come. It is particularly important to the Platform Gallery to highlight the role of craft in the contemporary British arts scene and highlight how this fits into other current cultural activities. We feel that this post will open up a lot of new possibilities for future work with schools / further education establishments and community groups. To make the Platform Gallery even better value for money. Ideally we would like to encourage repeat visits from young people and their families post school/educational trip and we will work with the new post holder on strategies to do this. We are currently awaiting confirmation from the Arts Council before the project can go ahead. 

Funding

RVBC =9,080 per year- Over three years = 27,240 confirmed

LCC = 7,662 per year- Over three years =22,985 confirmed

ACNW = 13,905 per year -Total over three years =41,715 to be confirmed

[image: image12.jpg]‘ RURAL
TOURING







    

In the last 12 months

 In the Ribble Valley, Spot On, Lancashire’s Rural Touring Network and its volunteer promoters have,  in return for a cash contribution by Ribble Valley Borough Council  of  £800:
Contributed to safer, stronger communities by:
Entertaining 963 people in 7 villages*

Promoting 15 events
Providing 5 workshops
Achieving 79% audience capacity ( target is 65%)
Supported the local economy by:
Earning  £4393 in income to reinvest in arts events in their communities
Employing 62 artist days 
The 36 volunteers, who are keen activists in their communities, have contributed
431 hours of volunteer time and £10776   as in-kind contributions in volunteer time 
Supported the tourism infrastructure by:

 Spending £1198 in local tourist accommodation for visiting artists
For every £1 contributed by Ribble Valley:
Local communities have contributed £19
External cash income has been attracted of £18.50 from Lancashire County Council and Arts Council England North West. Or, for every £1 invested by the borough in Spot On, it has been matched by  £37.50 of partnership support in time and cash 
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Blaize Theatre, Hurst Green
In addition:
Spot On has:
·    Supported the needs of isolated older people by providing events on their doorstep, without need for transport and enabled older people to enjoy a service on their doorstep.

“I like to be able to walk down the road to an event where I will know people”

·    Delivered activities for children and young people in the form of  6 events, and 6 workshops

“ I looked in a booklet and thought it would be nice” 9yr old audience member

“Sunday afternoon show nearby, a good opportunity to be with my son”

“ I have a granddaughter aged 2. Thought it would be perfect for her”

·    Overcome issues of transport in rural areas, by bringing  the services to the rural communities:
“ I love the theatre, but the buses stop at 7pm”
Many of Spot On’s promoters are retired, or semi-retired and have worked to increase participation in communities whilst developing new skills.
If Ribble Valley Borough Council made an investment of £150 per event as agreed (ie had invested £3000) for the additional £2200 Spot On could, in partnership with RVBC:
-research skills development within its older volunteers via a promoter survey
-identify and tour in diverse artists and companies to work to ensure community cohesion (one company)  
-targeted 1 new venue and/or worked to support isolated older people, perhaps in care homes in rural areas
-Spend time researching a project to support young people in choosing and hosting events based on previous Young Promoter work.  This would increase the “opportunities for children and young people from all sections of the community to volunteer and be engaged in the planning, delivery and evaluation of services provided for them”
*participating villages in last 12 months:   Tosside, Mellor Brook, Downham, Whalley, Bolton By Bowland, Grindleton (Bowland High School), Hurst Green. Other network members exist in: Sawley, 

Platform Gallery

2010 Exhibition Programme

23 Jan – 13 March 

Black & Gold 

This striking exhibition features works by master makers from across the UK. The theme that unites this group of exhibitors is their controlled colour palette. The exhibition includes works in metal, glass and ceramics as well as smaller scale works in jewellery.  Black & Gold offers a range of contemporary approaches, showing unique ways in which makers push boundaries with their chosen material.  The result is a striking display of bold forms where attention to detail is paramount.

20 March – 15 May  
Lancashire Art and Craft initiative (LACi)

The Lancashire Arts and Craft initiative promotes the work of the North West’s most exciting fine art and contemporary craft graduates from 2009.

The Platform Gallery will show textile work by three first class honours students from Manchester Metropolitan University and UCLAN, Rachel Evans, Natasha Pinnock and Carrie Thaker. 

20 March – 1 May in the Education Room
Textilia III – On and Off the Wall

Textilia III is a group of Yorkshire based textile and mixed media artists founded in 1994. A new body of work will be shown at The Platform Gallery under the heading “On and off the wall”. Each member will present a 2D and 3D piece of work using the same materials showing a diverse use of textile techniques.

22 May – 17 July 

Artefact  

Artefact is a group of people dedicated to producing objects of the highest quality. They are a group of makers working across a number of disciplines including ceramics, glass, jewellery, metal work, embroidery and textiles. Members meet regularly to share ideas and engage in critical debate in an effort to continually evaluate and develop their personal practice.  Artefact members exhibit their work nationally and internationally. Members are also committed to education and are involved in teaching at the highest level. They also deliver craft and design based projects within schools and the wider community.

22 May- 12 June in the Education Room
Community Rail Festival
Work produced by Ribble Valley Schools celebrating the role of the railway within their community. 

18 June – 17 July in the Education Room

Vistas, Values and Voices – Bowland Arts Festival

Artwork produced by young people and artists from green Close Studios, inspired by the Forest of Bowland and their connection with broader global communities. Part of Bowland Arts Festival, 1 May – 30 June 2010. See www.bowlandarts.co.uk for more information.

24 July – 4 September
Precious – touring exhibition from Hove Museum and Art Gallery

Be dazzled by the beauty in the overlooked and discarded. 

Taking a highly innovative approach to contemporary craft, Hove Museum & Art Gallery commissioned ten artists and makers to create new pieces, and nine to exhibit existing work.  Precious is the result, produced from objects which have had a previous life.

11 Sept  – 30 October 

Northern Potters  - Selected Group Exhibition
Ceramics is a wonderfully tactile and expressive medium that not only enriches our everyday experiences like eating and drinking, but also has the flexibility and depth of language to speak in ways that are decorative and sculptural; it could be said that few materials can match its rich vocabulary. It is with great anticipation that the Northern Potters Association brings you an exiting selected exhibition drawn from a talented pool of over 350 makers to deliver the very best work to feed your eyes and also buy and treasure.

6 Nov – January early 2011

Kaleidoscope 

Once again the Platform Gallery is transformed into a magical winter wonderland, offering craftwork from some of the most talented craft makers from around the U.K.  Handcrafted jewellery, irresistible ceramics, beautiful textiles, decorations, cards, wooden toys and gifts for all the family.

Christmas exhibition of desirable craft for all the family!

Please note that exhibition dates may be subject to change.  Please call the gallery on 01200 44 30 71

Platform Gallery

Station Rd
Clitheroe

Lancashire BB7 2JT

01200 443071

platform.gallery@ribblevalley.gov.uk
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Notes the contents of this report

JOHN C HEAP

DIRECTOR OF COMMUNITY SERVICES

For further information please ask for Rebecca Kay 01200 414496 
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